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Commencement – Chairman McArdle called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

Discussion – Engineering for Solar Overlay District, Map Certification
Chairman McArdle explained that it is required by law to change the zoning maps when there is a change in zoning.  The Planning Assistant had spoken with Bill Madden of GAF Engineering to work on processing the maps.
Motion made by Member Ryder to approve the cost to hire an engineering firm to create the maps, seconded by Vice-Chairman Kokkins.
VOTE: 6-0-0
Bills
Motion made by Member North to pay the invoice to Field Engineering dated May 24, 2013 for $375, seconded by Member Ryder.
VOTE: 6-0-0 (It was noted to change the billing heading of Chairman to Patricia McArdle). 
Minutes

Motion made by Member North of April 16, 2013 as amended, seconded by Member Ryder.
VOTE: 4-0-2 Member Ferrari and Clerk Hills Abstain

Clerk Hills asked if the agenda of the next meeting could be put on the back of the meeting agenda.  After discussion it was decided that a draft of the next meeting’s agenda would be given to the Board and /or at least notation of when the next meeting date will be.
Public Hearing – Special Permit, Will Saltonstall, Allens Point LLC, 380 Wareham Street c/o Saltonstall Architects

The Public Hearing notice was read into record by Clerk Hills.

Motion made to open the Public Hearing by Member Ryder seconded by Vice –Chairman Kokkins.  

VOTE: 6-0-0
Will Saltonstall introduced himself as the Architect and Owner of the Project.  He explained the application (on file in Planning Office).  He distributed images of David  Croll’s office across the street and Burr Brothers showing the setbacks from Wareham Road.  The addition is less than 500 square feet (468 Square feet) so does not trigger site plan review and the site has more than required parking with a surplus of two spaces. Mr. Saltonstall asked if there were any questions. 
Chairman McArdle asked why he did not just push the addition back and the reason for   seeking a reduction in setback.  

Mr. Saltonstall explained that there are a series of workstations along the wall of the building and they would lose 3 windows if they put the addition further back.  
After Board discussion Chairman McArdle asked if the public had questions.  There were none. 
Motion made by Member North to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Member Ryder.

VOTE: 6-0-0
Motion made by Member North to approve the Special Permit subject to Town Counsel review and Board amended language as discussed (on file in Planning Office),  seconded by Member Ryder.

VOTE: 6-0-0
Continued Public Hearing – Site Plan Review, Johnson Family Investments, 806 Mill Street c/o GAF Engineering/Anthi Frangiadis Associates

The legal notice was read into record by Clerk Hills.

Motion made by Member North to open the Public Hearing, seconded by Vice –Chairman Kokkins.

VOTE: 6-0-0
Chairman McArdle informed the Board that it had come to her attention that there was a potential conflict of interest with Field Engineering and the applicant.  Mr. Arne is the Chairman of the Planning Board in Rochester and Field Engineering is the Rochester Planning Board Consulting Engineering.  She explained that they are not saying that Field Engineering did anything inappropriate but after consulting with Town Counsel, they feel in order to avoid any appearance of impropriety another engineer should do an over view of what has been reviewed.  
There was discussion that the storm water design had been reviewed by MA State Highway and the new engineering firm should contact them to review their evaluation.
Mr. Johnson asked the Board that at this point they change engineers for peer review to take over the project.  He commented that the Board should contact Field Engineering regarding issues with the billing.

Motion made by Member Ryder for the Board to obtain a new Consulting Engineer to review report by Field Engineering and to limit the scope on storm water to having the Consulting Engineer contact MASS DOT regarding the storm water review, and to move forward with the project with the Engineering firm of Thompson Farland, seconded by Member North.
VOTE: 6-0-0
Mr. Johnson commented that he has incorporated all changes along with adding the stockade fence and some landscaping changes.  He has submitted the permit from the Mass DOT and scheduled a hearing with the Board of Health for the waiver asked for by the Consulting Engineer. He has met with a couple of abutters again, and spoke with Susan and Lincoln Ford who had written letter to the Board.  
Chairman McArdle read into record a letter by Susan and Lincoln Ford dated May 31, 2013 (on file in Planning Office). 
Member North presented comments titled Frigate Project Zoning Issues dated June 17, 2013 (on file in Planning Office).  The Board asked that Chairman McArdle consult with Town Counsel regarding the issues presented.  

Mr. Johnson commented that he had been told by the Planning Board at a prior meeting to go to the ZBA first for the Change of Use then to the Planning Board for Site Plan Review.  He asked the Board to make the determinations presented in Member North’s letter with Town Counsel before enlisting the services of another engineer.  

Chairman McArdle explained that she would e-mail Jon Witten in the morning and forward to the Board and to the Applicant.  

Chairman McArdle asked for any other comments from the Public.
Leslie Doll of 5 Olde Sheepfield Road lot 135 stated concerns about the fact that since this application there has been clearing back to his lot on the old road which he abuts.   

Member Ryder explained that he spoke with Rob Zora of the DPW and that the clearing on the road has nothing to do with this project.

Chairman McArdle suggested Mr. Dole go to the DPW to discuss the clearing. 
Scott Erdman of 785 Mill commented that he is opposed to the ice cream window and a lot more study needs to be done.  

Danielle Murray 17 Olde Sheepfield Road commented that her biggest concern is the ice cream window and the possibility of noise from customers at the outdoor tables in the back.
Mr. Johnson commented that he does not have a problem taking the tables out.

Chairman McArdle asked Mrs. Murray if the applicant took away the seating would that help.

Mrs. Murray commented that yes it would.

Tom Magauran expressed concerns about how the building will be much larger than many of buildings around it.  If the business does not succeed they will leave behind a very large structure and he was wondering if it needed to be that large.  

Mr. Johnson responded that the structure is similar to many of the buildings constructed in the area.  Some of houses around are larger than the building.  As far as being more detrimental; the dilapidated building will be removed and the lot will be cleaned up. The replacement will add significantly to the tax base.

John Sousa 798 Mill Street commented that he still has problem with the ice cream windows and the size of the building.  

Mr. Johnson asked that before the Board gets another engineer they wait to be advised by Town Counsel.  Based on Town Counsel response there is the possibility there may be changes to the scope of the project.  

Motion made by Member North to continue the Public Hearing to July 15, 2013, 7:10 p.m., seconded by Member Ryder.

VOTE: 6-0-0

Motion made by Vice Chairman Kokkins to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Member Ryder.        

VOTE: 6-0-0

Motion made by Vice - Chairman Kokkins to cancel the July 1, 2013 meeting and have next meeting July 15, 2013 seconded by Member Ryder.

VOTE: 6-0-0

Discussion – Cumberland Farms Letter
Vice-Chairman Kokkins presented a draft letter to Cumberland Farms regarding the critical traffic issues dated June 2013 (on file in Planning Office).

Clerk Hills commented that if they built it the way we told them to build it we have no right to tell them what to do and should not get tangled up with their problems.

Chairman McArdle commented that they have been trying to work with us and if we can help make it better why not try.  
Chairman McArdle read into record an e-mail from Heather Burke 68 Front Street      dated June 11, 2013 regarding suggestions for Cumberland Farms (on file in Planning Office).
After discussion it was decided to strike paragraph number five from the letter regarding parking across the street for employees.  Add to the paragraph “the Planning Board may request our Town Engineer to investigate various options”.     

Motion made by Member North that the Board adopt the basic substance of the draft letter subject and to approve substantially the letter as adopted by the Chair and the Vice – Chair working out the details of the language, seconded by Member Ryder.

Vote: 5-0-1 (Note Clerk Hills voted Nay)
Motion made by Member Ryder to adjourn, seconded by Member North at 9:27 P.M.

VOTE: 6-0-0

List of Documents Submitted: 

Application for Special Permit 380 Wareham Street

Images of David Croll’s office across the street and Burr Brothers

Letter by Susan and Lincoln Ford dated May 31, 2013 
Frigate Project Zoning Issues dated June 17, 2013, Ted North

Draft Letter Cumberland Farms
Bill – Field Engineering
Respectfully Submitted,
Norman Hills, Clerk
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